

Stadco Ltd Holbrook Lane Coventry CV6 4AW United Kingdom

T: +44 (0)24 7658 4100 F: +44 (0)24 7668 8209 www.stadco.co.uk

Ms. Rachel Field Environmental Health Officer City Services Coventry City Council 3<sup>rd</sup> Floor Broadgate House Broadgate Coventry CV1 1NH

9 August 2010

Dear Rachel,

## Pollution Prevention & Control Act 1999 to Operate a Prescribed Installation – Permit Number: 58

On behalf of Stadco Coventry, I would be grateful if you could accept the surrender of the above Permit Number: 58. Painting operations, with the exception of Engineering/Prototype Division, ceased on this site on Friday 30<sup>th</sup> July 2010. All chemicals and paints used in the process to be removed from site by 16<sup>th</sup> August 2010 and will be transported by a licensed contractor to an officially authorised disposal site.

Please accept my personal thanks to all at Coventry Environmental Services for the kind assistance received over the past years.

Best Regards

Peter Redhead Site Facilities Manager Stadco Coventry

# many



Peter Redhead Stadco Ltd Holbrook Lane Holbrooks Coventry CV6 4AW

18th August 2010

Dear Peter,

Re: Permit Reference number 058
Environmental Permitting Regulations 2007

**Community Services**Public Safety

Environmental Protection Environmental Health Broadgate House Broadgate Coventry CV1 1NH

Please contact Rachel Field Direct line 024 7683 1858 Fax 024 7683 1840 Rachel.field@coventry.gov.uk

Thank you for the application to surrender your permit for the coating process, which was received on 10<sup>th</sup> August 2010. I can confirm that this department is satisfied with the application and confirm that the whole permit is no longer valid from 18<sup>th</sup> August 2010.

I understand that the Engineering/Prototype Division is remaining on site but that currently it does not use a quantity of solvent materials above the regulatory threshold. If you think that you might need a permit in future, it is important that you contact this office at the earliest opportunity rather than operate without a permit, as this is an offence.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require further information.

Yours sincerely

Rachel Field
Principal Officer (Environmental Protection)

